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Minutes of a Meeting of Ciliau Aeron Community Council held on 
Thursday 1st July 2021 at 7.30 pm by way of remote attendance       

 
Present: Councillor Iwan Thomas (Chairman), Councillors Nigel Davies, Robert 
Davies, Helen Evans, John Lumley and Gwyndaf Morgan.  
Councillor Sir Marc Davies 
Denfer Morgan (Clerk). 
 
 
420 Apologies 

 
Councillors Arwel Jones, Alwen Thomas and Ray Williams apologised for their 
inability to attend the meeting.  

 
421 Personal  

 
Members congratulated Councillor John Lumley on becoming a grandfather.  
 
It was agreed to send the Council’s congratulations to Rhys Lewis for raising 
money for the Diabetes Association by way of virtual cycling. 
      

422 Minutes of the Last Meeting 
 
It was RESOLVED to approve, as being correct, the Minutes of the Meeting 
held on 8th June 2021.   

 
423 Matters Arising from the Minutes 

 
Minute 417 – dog fouling posters – it was agreed to order 20 @ £9 each – a 
total of £180.   
 

424 Finance Matters  

It was RESOLVED to pay Councillor Alwen Thomas for the three vouchers for 
the winners of the dog fouling poster competition in the sum of £30. 
 

425 Council’s Insurances   

It was RESOLVED to authorise the Clerk to seek the best premium and arrange 
insurance policies with that company.  

426 Planning Matters 

Consideration was given to the undermentioned planning applications and the 
decisions as noted were taken. 
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a) A210505 - Plot 1, Tyngwndwn Cilcennin.    New dwelling.  Dormer 
bungalow. 

Decision: No objection. 

b) A210570 - One Cat Farm, Bronfre Fach, Ciliau Aeron. Ground floor rear 
extension to a detached cottage. 

Decision: No objection. 

427 Cilcennin Church Cemetery 

The Chairman reported that a letter had been written and approved and that it 
would be signed by the Clerk on behalf of the Council, by Councillor Gwyndaf 
Morgan on behalf of Seion Chapel and Rev. Wyn Maskell on behalf of the Holy 
Trinity Church and sent to the church Authorities.  

428 Wefibre Broadband Scheme 

The discussion with Ben Lake MP in respect of the recent Open Reach 
announcement for extending their broadband service to rural areas in 
Ceredigion, which could have an effect the Wefibre scheme, was reported.  

It was noted that the DCMS had not responded to Ben Lake’s enquiries on the 
matter and there was confusion in respect of the Felinfach exchange at the 
present time. 

Following discussion, it was RESOLVED that the Council was currently not in 
a position to share information with the inhabitants of the area and to await a 
clarification before moving ahead with any consultation exercise. 

429 Allegation of Speeding at Cilcennin 

Consideration was given to correspondence received from an inhabitant of 
Cilcennin expressing concern that drivers were not keeping to the speeding 
restrictions in the village. 

The steps taken in the past were noted and it was RESOLVED to contact 
GoSafe in order to attempt to monitor the situation.  

 

The Meeting ended at 8:50pm 


